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The Board of Selectmen met in Executive Session on Tuesday, December 
3, 2013 in the Tisbury Town Hall. 
Present: Jeffrey C. Kristal, Chairman; Jonathan V. Snyder; and Tristan 
R. Israel, Clerk; John W. Grande, Town Administrator and Aase M. 
Jones, Assistant to the Town Administrator. 

Motion:  To go into Executive Session to discuss strategy with respect 
to collective bargaining, pending and current litigation, contract 
negotiations and real estate acquisition, to reconvene in Open 
Session.  Seconded. 

Voting on the Motion:  Mr. Israel: Yes; Mr. Kristal: Yes; Mr. Snyder: 
Yes. 

Convened in Executive Session: 6:40 p.m.  M/s/c. 

Public Records Request for Kelly Kershaw Agreement of 7-30-2013:  was 
addressed next. 

Mr. Grande informed the Board that a Public Records Request for the 
agreement the Board entered into with Ms. Kershaw on 7-30-2013 was 
received from Nelson Siegelman of the Martha's Vineyard Times on 
August 5, 2013, denied by the Town (Administrator Jay Grande) as 
privileged, Executive Session information, and appealed to the Public 
Records Division of the Attorney General's Office, and presumed to be 
public records per e-mail to Town Administrator Jay Grande from Lori 
Sullivan, Staff Attorney in the Secretary’s Office, dated December 2, 
2013. 

Mr. Grande subsequently requested that the Selectmen vote to release 
the text of the Kelly Kershaw Agreement of July 30th to Nelson 
Siegelman of the Martha's Vineyard Times, adding that although the 
Town will release the agreement the Board should not at this time 
release the Minutes of the Executive Session of the same date, which 
led to the execution of the agreement with Ms. Kershaw. 

Mr. Grande explained that the Executive Session Minutes of July 30, 
2013 includes references to the active Superior Court Case which is 
still pending in the local Dukes County court, which emanated from the 
MCAD case Ms. Kershaw initially filed against the Town in 2008.  It 
was noted that most of the charges were dismissed by the MCAD, but 
that allegations of sexual harassment by Sgt. Stobie remained with 
“probable cause” for further action.  This led to the MCAD case being 
transferred to Superior Court.  In this court case Ms. Kershaw claims 
stress as a result of the actions and comments by Sgt. Stobie while at 
work.  It was further noted that Det. Mark Santon’s deposition in the 
case does not reflect or support the statements made by Ms. Kershaw. 

A brief discussion ensued on whether the Superior Court case has any 
merit and whether a recent mediation session with the plaintiff (Ms. 
Kershaw) and her request for a settlement of the suit for $195,000 is 
realistic. 

Mr. Israel commented that if Ms. Kershaw is awarded a settlement by 
the court, she will feel vindicated. 
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Town Administrator Jay Grande commented that the behavior of all 
parties concerned was unprofessional and should not have taken place.  
He then added that the next “battle” will take place when Ms. Kershaw 
files her application for a disability retirement with the Dukes 
County Retirement Board.  He stated further that the Board must 
announce its vote to release the text of the Selectmen’s agreement of 
7-30-2013 with Kelly Kershaw in Open Session.   

Motion:  To release to the public the Agreement with Kelly Kershaw 
dated 7-30-2013.  M/s/c. 

Legal Access Request from Tisbury Water Department Superintendent:  to 
review renewal terms for Lease Agreement with Dukes County 
Communications for placement of antenna on High Point Standpipe, was 
discussed. 

Mr. Grande raised the question about whether the Water Department has 
the authority to bind the Town to agreements/leases with private 
communications corporations and can accept funds from such 
organizations on behalf of the Water Department to allow the placement 
of antennae on the Town’s standpipe and retain the funds received for 
such leases for use by the Water Department. 

It was noted that there are several such agreements in existence at 
this time and that the Water Department Superintendent has requested 
legal access to review terms to modify the lease agreement with Dukes 
County Communications to match those of other carriers. 

After a brief discussion, 

Motion: To grant legal access to Town Counsel per request of the 
Tisbury Water Department Superintendent, as presented and as 
discussed, subject to Town Administrator Jay Grande conferring with 
Town Counsel about the Water Department’s authority to enter into such 
lease agreements on behalf of the Town.  M/s/c. 

Mr. Grande commented that according to the Town’s auditing firm 
Scanlon Associates, the Water department is not following the 
auditor’s recommendations to the extent that they want. 

Tisbury v. Barnes Legal Action:  was discussed next. 

Mr. Grande asked that the question is where the Town wants to go with 
regard to the case the Town has against Mr. Barnes, noting that 
essentially the Selectmen have already made this decision, which is to 
request a permanent injunction against Mr. Barnes with regard to the 
court ruling (preliminary injunction) of not keeping more than 5 
vehicles on the site at High Point Lane. 

Mr. Grande added that it appears that Mr. Barnes now is not keeping 
more than 5 vehicles at the site.  Mr. Grande further reported that 
Asst. District Attorney Laura Marshard has stated that each day of a 
violation should be charged separately, and reported that she was 
going to dismiss the case but was told to keep it on the “back 
burner”.  It was reported that there will be a conference between Jeff 
Ugino and the judge in the case (Foster).  It was further noted that 
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we can leave it with a preliminary injunction, or set a court date to 
get a permanent injunction and move on. 

Mr. Grande commented that it seems strange that Mr. Barnes would 
violate Judge Foster’s interim judgment.  

14 Pine Street Property:  was discussed next. 

Mr. Grande stated that he would like a clarification on whether 
another client, also interested in 14 Pine Street, only wants the 
house on the property, and what the Town’s options would be in that 
case.  Discussion followed. 

It was reported that the attorney representing Payton Wallace is 
Arthur Smith, and there appears to be evidence that there already is a 
P & S for the property with the other client.  Discussion followed on 
how this would affect and work out for the Town with regard to its 
interest in acquiring the property.  

Mr. Grande suggested that there may be an easement on the property 
reflected on the Town’s Assessors’ Maps. 

Mr. Israel commented that the Town and the Selectmen were already 
working with the seller’s agent (Payton Wallace) for over 6 months 
when the news of another buyer came up and added that the Town matched 
the offer for the other party. 

It was noted that the zoning in this area is R-10, which means that 
the minimum lot size if 10,000 sq. ft. 

Further discussion followed on how to address this issue which will 
come up at the Special Town Meeting on December 10th.  Mr. Israel 
suggested that the Selectmen could announce that they are aware that 
there is a P&S agreement with another party for purchase of the same 
property. 

Mr. Kristal suggested that the Selectmen could announce that they are 
willing to work with the other interested party. 

Mr. Israel dismissed that idea, saying that he does not favor that. 

Mr. Grande suggested a Preservation Restriction on the house. 

Mr. Kristal reiterated his suggestion to work with the other 
interested party wanting to purchase the property.  Discussion 
followed on whether to take the property by eminent domain. 

At this point Selectman Snyder stated that he is “not enthusiastic” 
about eminent domain taking, adding that he would rather work with the 
buyer and reiterated his reluctance to outright taking of the property 
by the Town, but then added that he will not vote against it if it is 
the only way to move forward. 

Mr. Israel commented that if Town Meeting approves the purchase/ 
taking, the Board will know what to do. 

Mr. Kristal suggested talking with Geoghan Coogan about the issues 
facing the Town with another buyer for the property possibly with an 
executed P&S. 
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Mr. Israel expressed concern that the Board will get to Town Meeting 
unprepared for any questions that might come up. 

Mr. Kristal questioned why the Selectmen cannot get an answer about 
what the other potential party interested in the Pine Street property 
wants, adding that he does not want the “rug pulled out from under the 
Selectmen” at Town Meeting and noting that he does not want the Board 
to be “pigeon-holed” to a specific solution. 

Mr. Israel commented that removal of the property from the tax rolls 
might be an issue for some voters.  After some discussion on whether 
to schedule a special meeting of the Board during the week prior to 
the Special Town Meeting to further discuss any issues regarding the 
Pine Street property, it was decided that the Board would be posted 
for a meeting at 6:00 p.m. at the Tisbury School Gym on December 10th. 

Possible Friday Trip to Meet with New Bedford Mayor re: Solid Waste 
Options: was discussed next.  

The discussion focused on the timing of this proposed trip (next 
Friday, December 6th) to discuss barging Tisbury solid waste to 
facility in New Bedford with the New Bedford Mayor.  The trip as 
initially planned would include the Selectmen, DPW Director Fred 
LaPiana and Mr. Grande. 

Mr. Snyder announced that he will not be able to participate next 
Friday due to work commitment.     

Mr. Israel then urged going forward to have the meeting anyway. 

At this point Selectman Kristal informed the Board that he will be 
away through Friday and cannot make the New Bedford meeting on the 6th. 

After some discussion, Mr. Israel reluctantly agreed to cancel the 
meeting.     

Revised Excess Tax Levy Capacity Figure:  The former figure approved 
at the time of the FY2014 Tax Rate Classification hearing on 11-19-
2013 was determined to have been $133,000.12 vs. the revised figure is 
$144,186.77, resulting from Department of Revenue review of the 
documents submitted for DOR approval, and is now before the Selectmen 
to approve.  The Selectmen then voted to accept the revised figure for 
the Excess Levy Capacity of $144,186.77 as required by the DOR.  
M/s/c. 

There being no further business in Executive Session, 

Motion to Reconvene in Open Session:  7:20 p.m.  M/s/c. 
 
      Respectfully submitted, 
 
___________________________  _________________________________ 
Jeffrey C. Kristal, Chairman Aase M. Jones, Asst. to Town Adm. 
 
___________________________  _________________________________ 
Jonathan V. Snyder   Tristan R. Israel, Clerk 
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